LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – May 19, 2020 
Present:   Joe Frisino,  John Gordon, Paul Kelly, Tim Lippert,  Hans Soderquist,  Jeanne Strausman, Linda Styer, Paul Ventura, Tom White,  Heidi Carle – Director   

Excused:         

Absent:       Elaine Bouvier,  Diana Frangos,  

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic this meeting was held online.

The meeting was called to order at  7:01 pm.

Secretary's Report
Jeanne made a motion to accept the April Board minutes.  Joe seconded.  Motion carried

Treasurer's Report
It was determined that the library was not eligible to apply for the SBA Paycheck Protection Loan.

Jeanne  made a motion to accept the financial report for April including the detail of the checks written for the month.  Joe seconded.  Motion carried. 

Jeanne made a motion to accept the financial report including the detail of the checks written for the month.  Hans seconded.  Motion carried. 
Finance Committee
Joe made a motion to accept the finance committee report.    Paul K seconded.  Motion carried.
Development Committee
No report this month
Fund-raising Committee
This year's Cocktail Party will be held virtually on May 31st from 5-7pm.  Paul Ventura is asking board members to submit recipes for their favorite drinks/cocktails.  

Due to the difficulty of trying to safely conduct a trail run, the Ramble is being canceled for this year.  Registration fees will be refunded.  There was discussion of redirecting sponsor donations to the Labor Day Lawn Party fundraiser. 

There was discussion on whether to hold the August Block Party.  Current regulations do not allow it.   It was also discussed about how much lead time we would need in order make this event happen and what changes would be required if allowed. Paul V will discuss this with the Rensselaerville Fire chief.

Jeanne made a motion to accept the fund-raising committee report.   Tom seconded.  Motion carried.
Building Committee
There was a leak in the library basement that came from the house next door.  It has been reported to the insurance company.

Cornerstone has been contacted and asked about when they can finish the HVAC installation.

Barry will be bringing a trailer to the back yard to clean up brush.  Yard clean up help will be appreciated when it arrives.

Tim made a motion to accept the building committee report.    Tom seconded.  Motion carried.
Director's Report
Although the library building is closed, Heidi emphasized that the library is open.  

The director has spent much time boosting our online presence.

The library hosted national poetry month activities on Facebook.

The library is now posting regularly on its Facebook page and engagement has been increasing rapidly.  There has been a positive response to the weekly newsletters.  The newsletter has included information about community activities.  The library now has a Twitter account.  The Library website is being updated regularly.  We are promoting our online services – Overdrive/Libby, Flipster and Hoopla.

GoToMeeting has been purchased for us by UHLS.  We own it for 3 years.

We received a grant from the Bank of Greene County for $700 for the purchase of a computer.

Heidi applied for and received a grant from Stewarts for $1,000 to underwrite the summer reading program.

The director has applied for a one year extension on our construction grant.

Since the building is closed, Katie is conducting a major reorganization of the fiction section to make it easier for patrons to use.  

Heidi went over the draft plan she has been developing for the phased reopening of the library.  The detailed plan has 7 levels of  reopening listing special requirements/changes at each level.

Joe made a motion to accept the State of Emergency Procedures Authorization Policy with the following change to the last sentence:  

Pertinent changes to services/procedures will be communicated to the library board and community as quickly as possible and as safety allows.  

Jeanne seconded.  Motion carried.

Tom made a motion to adopt the mask wearing policy that requires all persons on the library premises to wear a mask.  Tim seconded.  Motion carried.
Joe made a motion to accept the director's report.  Jeanne seconded.  Motion carried.
New Business
No New Business

Old Business
We have up to $731 to spend on a bench and plaque from the Miller Endowment.

Long Range Plan
There is no town Board Report

Adjourn
Tim made a motion to adjourn.   Jeanne  seconded.  Motion carried.

Adjourned at  8:59pm.
Next board meeting will be Tuesday June 16th.
